
  ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES 
 ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
 Alameda, CA 94502-6577

 (510) 567-6700
 FAX (510) 337-9335

August 22, 2014 
 
Mr. Eric Schmier and Kenneth Schmier et al  Mr. David Wendel 
1475 Powell Street, #201    Address Unknown 
Emeryville, CA  94608 
 
Subject: Request for Meeting Dates; Fuel Leak Case No. RO0002845 and GeoTracker Global ID 

T06019750590, Schwabacher / Frey, 5733 Peladeau Street, Emeryville, CA 94608 

Dear Messrs. Schmier, Schmier, and Wendel: 

Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) staff has reviewed the case file including ACEH’s most 
recent directive letter dated July 2, 2014.  You should be aware that there have been recent changes in state 
policy.  On May 1, 2012, the SWRCB adopted the Low Threat Underground Storage Tank Case Closure 
Policy (LTCP), which became effective on August 17, 2012. 

ACEH would like to discuss the affect of the policy on the site, and mutually determine a path to closure for 
the subject case in light of the LTCP.  Please provide ACEH with several dates and times during which a 
meeting can be scheduled to discuss the path to closure.  ACEH staff will select dates and times from your 
list to arrange the meeting.  Please provide the list of available dates and times by September 22, 2014. 

As your email address does not appear above, ACEH is requesting you provide your email address so that 
we can correspond with you quickly and efficiently regarding your case.  Online case files are available for 
review at the following website:   http://www.acgov.org/aceh/index.htm.   

Thank you for your cooperation.  ACEH looks forward to working with you and your consultants to advance 
the case toward closure.  If you have any questions, please call me at (510) 567-6876 or send me an 
electronic mail message at mark.detterman@acgov.org. 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
Mark E. Detterman, PG, CEG 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist 
 
Enclosures: Attachment 1 – Responsible Party (ies) Legal Requirements / Obligations 
  Electronic Report Upload (ftp) Instructions 
 
cc:  Dilan Roe (Sent via electronic mail to dilan.roe@acgov.org) 

Mark Detterman (sent via electronic mail to mark.detterman@acgov.org) 
Electronic File, GeoTracker 
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